## Covington Quilters Guild General Meeting Minutes

June 6, 2013

## **Business Items:**

The meeting was opened at 6:30 pm, by Debi Mashak who reminded everyone to make sure they had a ballot and to vote on the proposed by-law changes as voting would close at 7:30 pm.

Kathy Roberts moved to approve the May minutes and Judy Von Bokern seconded. The Guild voted as a whole and passed the minutes unanimously.

Treasurer's Report: The beginning BECU balance was \$1,606.62 (4/27/13), ending BECU balance was \$910.72 (5/24/13), the Capital One 360 balance was \$7,624.38 (5/31/13).

Thank you to Nicole Sedgwick and Helen Dufur for volunteering to be the nominating committee. Contact them if you would like to run for an office. The positions up for vote this year are President, VP (1 year term), Secretary, and Member at Large I.

Quilt Show Entry forms are ready and online. Members have until July 12<sup>th</sup> to enter quilts. The main change to this year's form is a new check box for 'judged' or 'display only'. Display only quilts will be displayed with the category they belong to (ex. Large bed).

## Guild Programs & Other:

2013 Raffle Quilt: Raffle tickets are available at the meeting and through Kathy Trovesi. 2014 Raffle Quilt: We need someone to chair the 2014 raffle ticket sales and distribution! Kathy needs people to sign up to sell tickets at Shop Hop at Taylor Creek Quilt Studio. Shop Hop is June 19<sup>th</sup> to 23<sup>rd</sup>. We also got the OK to sell raffle tickets at Covington Days July 20 and 21 – we need volunteers.

2013 Quilt Show: Lori George, Chairpersons are getting sign ups now. Make sure to sign up for something – it's a great way to meet new people. The insurance for the quilt show was only \$300. The next Quilt Show planning meeting is Tuesday, June 18<sup>th</sup> at Lori George's house.

HUGS: Lori George, The next HUGS Workshop will be on Saturday, June 29<sup>th</sup> 10:00 – 4:00. Please bring your sewing machine, kits will be available, also bring a lunch. Coffee and water provided. Any questions, please call Lori. Email Lori if you plan to attend. There will not be a HUGS workshop in July or August

BOM: MaryAnn Baker has taken over BOM. Thank you Mary Ann. 2 blocks for next month. There will be a workshop at Taylor Creek on Sunday, June 9<sup>th</sup> for paper piecing. The pattern will be on the website.

9 Patch Challenge: Linda Ferguson, please turn in your 9 patch blocks on time – you won't get the right blocks in your package if you don't.

Bed Turning: Linda Ferguson, we need people to do bed turning during the quilt show. It's easy and only takes about 15 minutes.

Workshops: Linda Ferguson, The next workshop will be Saturday, June 15<sup>th</sup> 12:45 – 4:15 at MV Library. We will be making quilt labels. In August, Carol Cowan will be doing a workshop on Beginning Hand Applique. Either a Tuesday or Friday, possibly at the Covington Library – more to come on the details.

Presentation Blocks: Dawn Shirron, Sandra Fountain and Judy Von Bokern presenting blocks. Lori George and Kathy Scott's blocks are due.

Quilt Show Bazaar: Carol Thrimens and Mary Willis, to put items in the bazaar you need to get a number BEFORE the quilt show. Proceeds from the items can be kept, or donated to HUGS or the general guild fund.

Membership: Leanne Shipley, No guests or new members this month. Badge prize – Lori George.

Newsletter Question: Where was the Garden Quilt Show. Answer: Mukilteo.

Covington Days Parade: Lori George, we need volunteers to carry the banner, quilts, and to hand out candy on the route. Contact Lori if you are interested.

Respectfully submitted, Kathy Scott for Cheryl George Secretary